














No. 5002/919 -6~ May 15, 1924,

connection, the enclosed copy of circular letter addressed by this office to all
inspectors in charge in this district may be of interest to the Bureau.

Horse allowance should be increased from $20,00 to $25.00 per month. #$20.00
is not sufficient to feed and shoe a horse, to say nothing of providing a sinking
fund for replacement in case of injury, death or incapacitation from any other
cause. From a careful analysis of automobile records maintained over a period
of several years, this office has come to the conclusion that the Government
owned car is the more economical and satisfactory. However, it is oftentimes more
practical and desirable from various standpoints to furnish the officer-owner with
an allowance for the use of his machine. This allowance in most instances should
not be less than $50,00 per month, Flivvers can operate generally on 5¢ a mile,
giving the Goverrment a thousand miles a month and at the same time provide 8
on the investment, defray taxes and insurance and create a sinking fund for re-
placement after theee years or 36,000 miles of service. This has all been worked
out very carefully by this office from detailed reports and compiled tables.

The writer extremely regrets the delay which has ensued in getting out the
mounted guard program but he wishes to assure the Bureau that he has been study-
ing it night and day from every angle since the receipt of the Bureau's circular
and has lost not a moment in getting his data together, There have beén many, many
difficult problems to be considered and it has be®n no easy task to get the thing
into shape in the shori space of time which has elapsed, If there are any further
data or information of any kind desired by the Bureau in this connection, the writ-
‘er will be only too pleased to furnish it, if it is within his power so to do.
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